Approved as Amended 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

December 15, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, December 15, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Steven Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.   











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 





 



  1.1
Tom Salatiello Re: Emergency Services – Mr. Salatiello thanked the Fire Department due to an emergency at his house involving his wife's reaction to a medication from a recent surgery. Mr. Salatiello stated he is amazed at the technology and reported that the responders were in direct communication with the hospital during his wife's transport. Mr. Salatiello stated on behalf of his family he would like to thank the BOS, and the Fire Department....he is very impressed. Chair Nickerson stated the Board is very proud of what has happened at the Fire Department with Chief DeSilva and the Volunteers, their training shows and the Board supports them.         

     1.2 Wayne Lescault & Tom Salatiello Re: Transfer Station - Mr. Salatiello stated employees at the Transfer Station have expressed concern over the potential reduction in hours, due to Single Stream Recycling (SSR) and concern with paying their mortgages. Mr. Salatiello informed the BOS that he has spoken with Bob White, a member of the Solid Waste Committee, regarding his concerns and he has assured him that the same hours will be kept. Mr. Salatiello asked the BOS to please keep the Transfer Station's hours the same. Mr. Salatiello noted he also spoke with Johnny VanTassel, who indicated that there are plenty of other things for the employees to do. Mr. Salatiello informed the Board that when he was in the Legislature there were contracts like the one for SSR and the rates were increased which gave these companies the ability to tax the Town. Mr. Lescault stated there has to be something the Town can do and he wouldn't care if the tax rate was increased to keep their positions because there are not any jobs in the current economy. Chair Nickerson stated the BOS is studying and looking at the numbers before the Town goes to SSR. Chair Nickerson noted the facility in Penacook is not under construction yet but the Board is looking for ways to make the Transfer Station more efficient. Chair Nickerson stated the plan is to transition people with a change of hours and make more use friendly. Chair Nickerson noted he realizes the asset, not going to say that it won't happen but is trying to keep people. Selectman Ober stated the Transfer Station produces $93K in revenue, so it doesn't take a lot of money to run it. Selectman Livernois stated SSR will be more efficient with more things getting recycled and hopefully will increase the rate. Overseer of the Public Welfare, Melanie VanTassel stated if the Town does not pay for the employees one way they may have to pay through General Assistance and does not believe the reduction in hours is a rumor, if they were  spoken to by a Supervisor. Chair Nickerson stated it is not the Board's intent but believes  the discussion has been messed up. Selectman Livernois noted that there was a Public Hearing and the Town voted in favor of SSR but the Board will be sensitive to its employees. 



 









2.0  Town Budget 









  2.1 Library – Cab Vinton – The BOS reviewed the part-time Librarian II explanation sheet. Cab Vinton stated the position should have been filled long before this, to help with the opening of the second floor. Wayne Elliott noted the position was approved before the addition was put on 4-5 years ago. Cab Vinton stated he has included 2% raises but the operating budget has been decreased by 2%.  Selectman Livernois asked why workman's compensation has been zeroed out and Cab Vinton replied the Library is covered under the Town's policy. Telephones and electricity usage were briefly discussed.  Chair Nickerson asked if service has increased due to the economy and Cab Vinton replied there has been a 34% increase over last year, people are using the Library's computers a lot more for things like applications or to look for jobs. Chair Nickerson asked if the additional person would work at night. Mr. Vinton replied they will try to be open on Mondays or be open longer on Saturdays (9-2 p.m.). Wayne Elliott stated the additional person would also help with sick or vacation coverage. Chair Nickerson asked if the Library and the Town could combine building maintenance. Wayne Elliott replied the Library is in charge of the inside of the building and the Town  is responsible for the outside. The total proposed Library budget is $119,562 dollars.      2.2 Patriotic Purposes – The total proposed budget is $200 dollars. 


    2.3 Other Culture & Recreation - The total proposed budget is $2,750 dollars.
   2.4 Conservation - The total proposed budget is $1,638 dollars.


   2.5 Debt Service - The total proposed budget is $662,481 dollars.


The BOS reviewed the Capital Outlay, Capital Reserve Funds & proposed Warrant Articles. Finance Officer McGee asked why $50K would be appropriated in the same year in which a Fire Truck is purchased. The Board discussed increasing the Building Maintenance CRF by $5K.  These sections of the budget will be discussed further. 




3.0  Old Business   







 

  3.1
Highway Garage – Chair Nickerson reported that the floors have been poured, sheet rock is being put up and the electrical is being hooked up. Chair Nickerson noted they are waiting for the floors to cure then the overhead doors will be installed.   
  
  3.2 Bay & Upper Bay Road – Selectman Livernois has delivered the engineering plans to DOT.    



    






  3.3 Black Brook Plan – BOS to review. 









 



4.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  4.1
Huse Bridge - Closed – The BOS reviewed the closure notification, stating there is not a safe load capacity and there are holes in the timber deck.  DPW Director Thayer will be asked to post signage.  
      






  4.2 Memo from DPW Director Thayer Re: Recycling – Director Thayer will be asked to meet with the Board after the first of the year to discuss the memo.  
 

              










    

5.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement –  Bernard & Joy Brady filed for an Abatement for Tax Map 10, Lot 99-2A and Brian & Karen Bordeau filed for an Abatement for Tax Map 14, Lot 22 and Philip Huckins filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 16, Lot 73 and 200 March Road trust filed a Timber Intent for Tax Map 27, Map 18. The BOS signed/approved all of the above. Selectman Livernois made a motion to renew the Town's general assessing contract with Cross Country Appraisal, in the amount of $19,600 dollars. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   













6.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Selectman Livernois made a motion to accept $136 dollars from the Historical Society, $50 dollars from Sharon Dugan, $25 dollars from Linn Chong, $50 dollars from NHCHF, $100 dollars from John & Mary Earley and $75 dollars from the Congregational Church. Network Managers for the Sanbornton Food Pantry. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   














7.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  





              7.1 12/8/2010 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, December 8, 2010. Selectman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of December 8, 2010 with corrections.  Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.




   










8.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed. 




        










9.0 Town Administrator’s Report  





                          9.1 Town Office & Town Hall Furnace  – TA Veloski reported that both furnace's would be replaced tomorrow.                                                                 

              9.2 Winnipesaukee River Basin Program  – TA Veloski has been appointed the Town's representative. 







  

  9.3
2010 Accomplishments – TA Veloski provided the BOS with a list of 43 items! 




10.0 Selectman's Reports 









10.1 Conservation Commission – Vacancies – Selectman Ober requested the Board consider him for a full-time position to the Conservation Commission.  


10.2 Non-Public Session – RSA 91-A:3II(b) – Selectman Livernois made a motion to go into non-public session at 9:01 p.m. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Nickerson; present, Livernois; present and Ober; present. The BOS reconvened the public session at 9:09 p.m. and announced that while in non-public session the BOS hired April Rollins to fill the vacancy in their office, at $13 dollars an hour for a maximum of 12 hours per week. The BOS voted unanimously to not seal the minutes of the non-public session. 












11.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.




12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 22, 2010 @ 8:00 a.m. at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

12/15/2010

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


